# MONTGOMERY TOWNSHIP BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT PARTNERSHIP MEETING MINUTES October 18, 2016

The monthly meeting of the Montgomery Township Business Development Partnership (BDP) was held at 12:30 p.m., Tuesday, October 18, 2016 at the Montgomery Township Building. The members of the BDP in attendance included Larry Mastroieni, Jack Fazio, Allan Nappen, and Jim Brusilovsky. Also present: Bruce Shoupe, Planning Director, Stacy Crandell, Assistant to the Township Manager, and Candyce Fluehr Chimera, Board Liaison.

**Call to Order:** The meeting was called to order at 12:41pm.

June 2016 Minutes Approval: Approved as submitted.

### **Public Comment:**

None.

#### **New Business:**

# Joel Barras- Reed Smith- Labor Law Update

Joel Barras, an attorney from Reed Smith gave an update on some labor law issues including Federal and State Minimum Wage, Compensation Changes, and the importance of employee handbooks and policies.

# **Old Business:**

Township Staff reminded the Committee about BDP Card Exchange on Tuesday, November 15<sup>th</sup> from 5-7PM at Marks Jewelers' new location. There will be no daytime meeting in November.

## **Adjournment:**

• There being no further business to come before the BDP, the meeting adjourned at 1:57pm. **The Committee will meet next on January 17, 2017.**